VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
AUGUST 27, 2012


Geri Sistrunk – by phone


Josh Quentzel



Lamar Jackson



Michael Kraatz



Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc. 

Angela called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m. and confirmed a quorum was present.  

The August 3, 2012 Minutes were unanimously approved. 

Angela said a financial report as at July 31, 2012 and a draft 2012-13 Budget had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Angela explained $867.09 was shown as outstanding for CBMR reimbursement of electricity but suggested it be written off as it had been invoiced incorrectly.  Geri made a motion to write off the $867.09 and to continue to monitor electricity usage for Axtel lighting.  Josh seconded the motion, Lamar approved and Michael abstained.  Angela said the Whetstone Building was responsible for 27% of snow removal from the Axtel/Whetstone parking lot.  It was agreed 27% of the budgeted $21,000 ($5,670) would be shown under income and a few small adjustments made to the expenses so income and expenses were equal.  Lamar said he felt it important to keep dues at their current level and avoid a special assessment.  

Angela agreed to amend the 2012-13 Budget and circulate by email to the Board for final approval.

Lamar asked if any progress had been made regarding the recovery of funds from Direct to Home Appliances for the hot tubs.  Angela said the attorney in California had not been able to serve the judgment on Steve Barbarich and had offered to refund the remaining balance of the retainer.  Michael asked if a lien could be filed against property owned by Steve Barbarich and Angela agreed to speak to the attorney.

Josh questioned the annual laundry room rent of $4,200 and the income of $1,000.  After a short discussion it was agreed the laundry facilities were a useful amenity to some owners and their guests.
Angela said work would start on the Axtel flower bed in approximately two weeks and the first approach regarding connecting to The Elevation irrigation had been positive.  

Angela said they were waiting for an additional concrete bid from JCI.  After a short discussion it was agreed Toad would patch the walkways and a longer term solution would be reviewed in the Spring.
Angela said she was currently obtaining quotes from other insurance companies.  Michael suggested obtaining a quote from the Neil Garing Insurance Agency.

Lamar asked who was responsible for maintenance of the footbridge over Gothic Road.  Gordon said it was the Town of Mt. Crested Butte and agreed to contact them regarding maintenance of a portion of the footbridge.

Gordon said he was contacting stucco repair companies to obtain a quote for the Axtel Building.

Josh suggested new light fixtures for the landings on the stairs.  Michael suggested contacting ORE or Gunnison County Electric as there might be grant funds available to assist with that work.  Angela said ORE had requested a meeting to conduct energy reviews on a selection of units and she would speak to them about the light fixtures.
As there were no additional items to discuss the meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
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